
Not everyone will agree, but for a church nerd like me, a meeting with a 
former Bishop of the ELCA is a pretty awesome experience! This spring, I 
had the privilege of having lunch with former presiding Bishop of the ELCA 
and retired president of the Lutheran World Federation, Mark Hanson.  He 
graciously met with me and shared his wisdom and experiences navi-

gating change. 

According to Bishop Hanson, “We need to know the difference between 
‘memory’ and ‘nostalgia.’”  Memory is fruitful; it grounds us in a founda-
tional story that propels us forward in a consistent manner. Nostalgia is 
dangerous; it can trap us in a distorted perspective of a reality that was 

probably never as desirable as we might remember it being. 

On May 20th, churches around the globe will celebrate the birth of the early church from the book of 
Acts, Chapter 2, also known as the story of Pentecost. As we prepare for this special day, I think 
about how, at times, the Church can point to this day in a nostalgic tone. When the Christian church 
began, there was a robust passion for the Gospel, a communal commitment to spreading it, and a 
concern for sharing all things in common. Sometimes we hear people say, “Wouldn’t all our church 

problems be solved if we could just be like the early church?” 

David Lose, senior pastor at Mount Olivet Lutheran Church in Minneapolis, notes on his May 16th, 
2010 blog (www.workingpreacher.org) that one of the worst things churches can do on festivals such 
as Pentecost is to commemorate it. While it is important to ground our story in important biblical sto-
ries, he writes, “There is nothing more resistant to purposeful, hopeful action in the present than nos-

talgia, the sentimental longing for a bygone era.” 

So how can we celebrate Pentecost without being nostalgic? How can we honor the work of 
the Spirit, without commemorating it? 

The story of Pentecost tells how the Holy Spirit unexpectedly begins working through new voices and 
new languages. This month, Holy Trinity has ample opportunity to witness the ways in which God is 
speaking to and through new voices today. Here are a few examples coming our way:  

•On the week of May 6th, we welcome Pastor Jorge Luis Espinoza Perez, who is being commis-
sioned by the Minneapolis Area Synod to pursue a Latino ministry in Scott County. We are 
invited to be a part of this important movement of the spirit in our own backyard.  

•On the week of May 13th, we will welcome the latest group of New Members to Holy Trinity, 
those people whom God has called to join in the mission and ministry of Holy Trinity.  

•On May 20th, Pentecost Sunday, our worship will be led by Holy Trinity’s senior high school 
class members. Graduating senior Joe Taylor will be preaching!  

 
As we hear these voices and honor these people, we are witnesses to the Spirit at work, in 2018, in 

New Prague, MN, at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church. 

I have to say, while a number of churches are struggling to see beyond their nostalgia, it is SO FUN to 
be a part of a church that is rooted in the ELCA tradition, yet excited about what God is doing new 
today. We look backwards so that we can look outwards at the Spirit’s work in the here and now. This 

is the Pentecost for today! 

Blessings, 

Pastor Ben Hilding 
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Page 11 Church Council meeting minutes, March 19, 2018  6:30 p.m. 

Call to order: 6:33PM by Kienow.  Motion by Berger, 2nd by Winn 

Members Present: Berger, Fiala, Kienow, Shoenebeck, Thorp 

Agenda: Motion by Berger, 2nd by Winn  

Approval of February Minutes: Motion by Winn 2nd by Thorp 

Opening Devotional: Winn 

Ministry Team Reports: Benevolence committee (Winn) has 10 members.  Held initial meeting on February 28th.  Another meeting scheduled the Wednes-

day after Easter.  Kienow gave update on Risk Management team.  Doing background checks on all staff as part of routine risk management practices.  

CYFM (Shoenebeck) met with multiple people to gain background on structure and also attended a Sonshine board meeting as well as a CYFM team meet-

ing to gain knowledge.   Faith Formations (Thorp) held a small meeting March 11th.  Looking at later in the spring to get going.  Communications (Jacobson) 

getting youth involved for their input.  Kienow suggested giving brief ministry team updates in letters to the congregation in the church newsletter.   

 

Pastor Alicia Report:   

ELCA regional gift planner meeting with endowment team to draft giving policy for council review.  Policy would outline how to deal with unexpected 

gifts to the church and how to designate.  Gift planner would also speak to the congregation both in group and individually to help estate planning. 

Draft of organizational chart came out of council retreat.  Next step to meet with each stakeholder and a stakeholder meeting. 

April 8th and April 11th will feature an Emmaus service.    

Next new member gathering May 6th.   

Pastor Ben Report: 

Holy week – reminded all to hear the story anew.   

CYFM – Had 29 as part of first communion group.  Held 2 different classes.  One on Sunday and one on Wednesday evening.   

National youth gathering special day in April.  Special musician Rachel Kurtz who is performing at youth gathering will be at Holy Trinity on April 22nd.   

Fire suppression system finished. 

April 21st is a scheduled cleaning day. 

 

Treasurer Report 

Overall February actuals came in at -$3,786, better than budgeted deficit of -$8,748. Upside was due to a shift of Sonshine revenue from January and 

increased hospitality giving.  First principal payment on loan also paid in February versus interest only in previous month. 

On track for balanced budget for fiscal year after two actualized periods.   

Old Business: 

Endowment distributions – Kienow outlined need for council say on endowment approvals for a couple reasons.  One is to validate cash on hand to 

distribute.  Second is to align endowment and council goals and a method to provide safety check on distributions.   

Constitutional changes – waiting on the synod for a couple clarifications before we can proceed.   

 

New Business 

Wednesday worship schedule – survey results regarding Wednesday service time with crew time and confirmation.  Results suggest overwhelming 

support for 6PM service time with large group breakouts for CYFM.  Suggest to run this through the end of May before we make a long term deci-

sion.   

Three lakeside services are being planned as way to increase engagement in the summer.  More details to come in next meeting.   

Property task force – Pastor Ben gave background into concessions given for building addition in 2004 that are now impacting church today such as 

road extension and closing Hwy 19 access. Kienow explained that property task force will facilitate conversations to look at construction options 

and bring back to council for consideration.   

 

Berger motioned to reconvene Property Task Force led by John Bergquist to explore construction options and work as a liaison to finance team to dis-

cuss financing options.  2nd by Thorp.  Passed 9-0 including both pastors.    

 

Closing Prayer: Kienow 

Meeting Adjourned: 8:07pm Motion by Fiala, 2nd by Thorp  

Next Meeting: April 16th at 6:30 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted by Eric Fiala  

 

 

 

FINANCE & ATTENDANCE UPDATE 
 

Revenue & Expenses –  

(Finance update as of March 31, 2018) 

Revenue: YTD Budget $121,082  YTD Actual $128,946 
Expenses: YTD Budget $129,957  YTD Actual $123,430 
Revenue - Expenses: YTD Budget $-8,875  YTD Actual $5,517 

     National Youth Gathering  
         Envelope Fundraiser 

This summer, 10 High School Youth and 2 Chaperones 
will be attending the ELCA’s National Youth Gathering  
In Houston, TX.  This event occurs every three years & 
it brings 30,000 youth from all over the country together 
for 5 days.  The group will spend time meeting new people, lis-
tening to inspirational speakers, learning about important social 
issues and spending time doing community service in Houston.   
 
Your help is needed to support our mission!  The display located 
in the Narthex has 144 envelopes for your financial contribution.  For example, if you choose the #6 envelope, 
you would place $6.00 in it.  If you choose the #119 envelope, you would place $119.00 inside.  Instructions 

are inside each envelope.  Please put your name on the envelope so the group can send 
you a little something from Houston.  This fundraiser is the one and only for this trip.   
                                            Thank you for your support! 

AMAZING GRAYS 
 

Twenty people from Amazing Grays Coffee Group went on a tour of Rosemount Senior Care 
facility at Rosemount, MN on April 12th. This facility is similar to the one that is under construc-
tion next to our church. Following the tour, the group was served a complimentary dinner by 
the resident chef. All were impressed by the facility, its program and meal.  

Amazing Grays Coffee group meets every Wednesday at 9am in the Youth Room, and is be-
coming almost too large a group to continue meeting in this room!! What a great way for new 
members of Holy Trinity to get to know others!! All are welcome! See you there!! 



Page 3 Church Council 
George’s Council letter to the Holy Trinitarians (May 2018) 

 

Joan and I joined Holy Trinity Lutheran Church shortly after our marriage in July of 1966. Pastor Lynn 
Strand (a relative of Pastor Ben’s family through marriage) was our pastor with about 120 members in a 
small church and education wing located on the northwest corner of what is now the site of the Mayo 
Clinic Hospital New Prague. Over the years Joan and I have each have served various times on the 
HTLC council and other committees. This time my term is for one year. 
 
Over the years I have served on several company and corporate boards, for profit companies and not 
for profit service companies. All these boards were composed of dedicated and talented people select-
ed because the knowledge and skills they have acquired and were willing to share. 
 
Business corporate boards have the purpose of supervising and guiding executives, managers and em-
ployees of a particular company so that they provide and earn maximum financial return to share own-
ers of the company stock. They may tell of their great products, employment opportunities, taxes paid 
to various governmental groups or that they give people great vocational opportunities and such, how-
ever, profitability is number one in our American free enterprise and capitalist society. With my previous 
experiences serving on boards and the feelings I have developed, I offer the following opinions. 
 
Some may believe the purpose of a church council is to be a board, set up some what like a business 
corporation, to “run the church and it’s ministry”. No way! We here at Holy Trinity should feel blessed 
and glad for our council members, along with what they bring to share; much skill, dedication, faith and 
in so doing enhance each other. 
 
Our “board”, our church council is responsible first to God, then to our church family. Our council re-
sponsibilities are, above all, to strive for spreading the Good News of Jesus Christ here in New Prague 
and wherever else possible, to provide and maintain a place where we can gather as a family of believ-
ers and to worship our Lord together with our pastors, to help form and provide a congregation who 
knows, loves and cares about each member of our church family. This we are all wholeheartedly striv-
ing to do! There is a great, warm friendly family feeling at Holy Trinity! 
 
Our Pastors, Alicia and Ben Hilding along with our lay members make up our council of eleven mem-
bers with varying terms of service. My role is to start our New Mission/Outreach (Benevolence) pro-
gram approved at our 2018 Annual Congregational Meeting. Our intent and goal is that we as a congre-
gation will tithe ten percent of our annual donations to Ministry outside of our congregation. With God’s 
help we can achieve this and in so doing, help others in making their decisions about their own family 
giving. That all of us might feel the joy of giving back to God some of that which He so graciously has 
given to us. 
 
George Winn 

In Our Prayers 

           In a Health Care Facility.. 

Barb Loebner 

In Our Prayers… 

Gladys Beinhorn, Laurie Tolzmann, and  

Bonnie Tupy  

Please inform the church office of any ill-

nesses, hospitalizations, or prayer re-

quests as desired. 
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NEXT NEW MEMBER GATHERINGS  

Interested in becoming part of Holy Trinity Lutheran 
Church?  Sign up today!  Our next 
2018 New Member Gathering will be held from 3:30
-6:00 p.m., on Sunday, May 6th.  We will take some 
time to hear about you, share about Holy Trinity, 
and enjoy a meal together.  Childcare will be provid-
ed.  To sign up, please go to Holy Trinity's Website 
and click on the "Sign-up Genius" logo or call the 
church office. 

 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to Holy Trinity Lutheran Church for hosting space for us to lead Dave Ramsey's Financial Peace University 9-week 
course. Thank you to Brandi and Lexi for supervising the childcare for each week's class.  Here is an overview of the class that 
took place in February and March of this year.   

*12 families registered, 10 completing the course 
*During the 9-week course the total financial impact to the families reporting combined (9 families reporting) 

*Non-mortgage debt eliminated = $51,327 
*Money saved = $25,159 
*Credit cards cancelled/cut = 35 

*Participants provided feedback that the course helped them to: 
*Become more accountable to themselves and their partner and to see where their money goes. 
*Pay off credit cards and close cards that were not being used. 
*Teach their children better financial techniques. 
*Think twice before you buy. 
*Give more in donations. 
*Open-up communication with their partner about money (some had never really communicated with their part-

ner about finances).  Multiple families stated they have noticed an overall improvement in their relationship 
as a result of this open communication.   

*Feel hope for the future and what financial freedom will allow for their family.   
*Testimony from one family who attended the course - "Our Dave Ramsey class with Amber and Nate was such a positive 

and wonderful experience.  It truly made us take a hard look at our financial state and forced us to make some tough 
decisions.  Because of the motivation of the group and the guidance of Amber and Nate, we have been able to pay off 
three credit cards and have shaved two years off of our debt!" 
 

It was a pleasure leading this course.  If anyone has questions about Financial Peace University please do not hesitate to con-
tact us at the_kahnkes@hotmail.com 

 
Blessings, 
~Nate & Amber Kahnke 

mailto:the_kahnkes@hotmail.com
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Volunteers Needed!      
 As I was making the Worship Assistant roster for May, I made a startling discovery.  I do not have any 

Wednesday evening ushers for May. Or June. Or July. Or August.  Despite having the same amount or more 

worshippers than Sunday mornings, I am struggling to find ushers for Wednesday evenings.  So I’m calling out 

to everybody who attends worship on Wednesday evening – here’s your chance to serve your church by being 

an usher a few times over the next four months.   

 Being an usher is as simple as handing out bulletins, counting worshippers, passing the offering plates 

and directing worshippers during commuion.  Training is provided and you’ll even get your own name tag!  

Ushering as a family is a great way to serve our church and teach your kids the importance of giving your time 

to the church.   

 I’ve created a Sign up Genius on our church website.  I invite all Wednesday evening worshippers to 

visit www.holytrinityonline.org and click on the green “SignUpGenius” Logo on the lower right corner of the 

website.  Click the icon that has “Wednesday Evening Ushers” on it and select what date works for you.  You’ll 

get a reminder from me and one from Sign up Genius when it’s your time to usher.  Easy peasy! 

 If you are looking for more ways to give back to our church, please connect with Karen Taylor before or 

after worship services or email volunteer@holytrinityonline.org or call Jamie Bisek, Office Manager at 952-758-

3513 

 

 
Karen Taylor, Ministry Coordinator 

 

  Sunday School Crew Time Confirmation 

April 29/May 2 Apostle’s Creed Apostle’s Creed Small Groups 

May 6/9 Apostle’s Creed Apostle’s Creed Small Groups 

May 13/16 Mother’s Day End of Year Party End of Year Party 

May 20 Pentecost—last 
day of Sunday 
School 

    

Rachel Kurtz featured singer at 2018 ELCA 

Youth Gathering! We were fortunate to have 

her join us here at HTLC on Sunday April 

22nd! 

Crew Time helped create our theme for April 22nd, 

29th, and May 6th! 

 

 

 

 

 

Holy Trinity’s 2018 Vacation Bible School is 

“Babylon”, and will run from July 9-12 from 

9am-noon. PreK-5th grade are welcome! 

Please sign up on the website at 

www.holytrinityonline.org. 

http://www.holytrinityonline.org
mailto:volunteer@holytrinityonline.org
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Here we are, at the end of our school year. We cannot believe how fast it went by! April 

brought us a lot of snow, but the kid’s enjoyed shoveling and playing in it. The highlight of our 

month was “The Week of the Young Child.” We invited Sonshine families to join us for dinner 

and worship on April 18th. The kids sang during special music in the worship service, and we 

had 19 families attend! 
 

We will enjoy three weeks of school in May. We will take several walking fieldtrips, and do 

some fun activities in the classroom to end our year. As always, we will have our annual bike 

parades on May 16th & 17th. 
 

I would like to thank Pastor Ben for leading Chapel Time for us twice per month. Thank You 

Lois Ryan for coming in often to complete various teacher prep work tasks! Thank You Lin-

nea Hautman for volunteering every Tuesday morning to help in the classroom! Thank You 

Liz Nelson for coming in to read on many Wednesday afternoons! Thank You Laurie Thorp 

for bringing in “ozobots” for the kid’s to experiment with! Thank You to our Sonshine Pre-

school Board for meeting once per month, and supporting our preschool in all that we have 

done this year…Pastor Ben, Jamie Bisek, Linnea Hautman, Liz Nelson, Paul Newton, and 

Jay Schoenebeck! Thank You to everyone that donated crayons, art supplies, paper, enve-

lopes, and much more throughout the school year! We appreciate you all! 
 

Have a warm and safe summer! 

Lori Tiede 
Director of Sonshine Preschool 
lorit@holytrinityonline.org 

 

 

Students attending the National Youth Gathering will be col-
lecting books to support the Houston Literacy Campaign.  Please 
check out the flyer in this newsletter for specific books that are 

needed.  We’ll hand deliver your books and make a difference for 
the grade-school children of Houston! 

HTLC PARK & POPSICLES  
Let's celebrate summer!  

At 10:00 a.m., on Thursday, May 31st, and 1:00 p.m. on Sunday, June 3rd- children's ministry 
families (birth - entering 5th grade) are invited to gather at Memorial Park at the playground to 
play at the park and have popsicles. This is simply a time to get to know other kids and families 
of the church and to celebrate summer! This is a family event, so children need to be accompa-
nied by an adult. Feel free to invite another family!   
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT SERVICE  
 Dinner is served weekly from 5:00-5:50pm. 

Worship service will be from 6:00-6:45pm. 

May 2nd — Hot Dogs 
May 9th — Scalloped Potatoes and Ham 

May 16th — Domino’s 
May 23rd — Summer Menu 
May 30th — Summer Menu 

 

All menus are subject to change. 

 

 

Holy Trinity Lakeside 

Save the dates! 
This first year, we're going to have 3 Lakeside 

services at Cedar Lake Park, so please mark your 

calendars for the 4th Wednesdays of the 

month: June 27, July 25, and August 22.  Let's pack 

the park!   
 

GACAC ANNUAL MEETING UPDATE  
In 1988, after the ELCA's formation, Gustavus decided that an association of congregations convention would 
annually gather to elect the Board of Trustees and the Board of the Association of Congregations at its annual 
business meeting.  The association congregations serve as a connection between the college and congrega-
tions.  On Saturday, April 21st, a small contingent from Holy Trinity went to the Gustavus Adolphus College As-
sociation of Congregations (GACAC) Annual Meeting to elect the two boards, hear about the state of the col-
lege, and learn about possible ministry opportunities for our congregation.  Holy Trinity has a history of a strong 
connection to the association and thanks to Kate Kienow and Tim Dittberner, we are keeping this connection 
strong.  
 
 

HTLC Workday Thank You 
To all you amazing workers!! 
I wanted to send out a heartfelt thank you to all of you for your time and efforts this past Saturday for the workday at church….whether you were able to 
be with us that day or keeping us in prayer wherever else you were doing God’s work.  You , along with the pastors and the Interior Space Team, ac-
complished so much with all the tasks that were laid out.  Whether the tasks were highly obvious, or smaller and behind the scenes, you were amazing 
tackling them.  HTLC is so fortunate to have Jim, our custodian, stay on top of all the routine cleaning that he does literally every day and with such 
positivity!!….our annual Workday is able to take care of those big projects that come along….and the “small”  situations that occur but need attending to 
only on a sporadic basis.  In fact, on this workday, there were many “smaller” tasks that needed to be done but may go unnoticed….the cleaning out of 
all the cabinetry in the Narthex, the cleaning and oiling of all wooden cabinets, tables, chairs in the Narthex, removal of cobwebs in the Sanctuary and 
throughout the hallways and classrooms, scrubbing walls and corners and dividers in all restrooms, stacking/sanding/touch-up painting everywhere, 
paint-daubing the brick wall edges to conceal white paint on dark brown, cutting the tops of grasses outside so that new sprouts may begin their miracu-
lous work of regrowth (and then taking all the cuttings to the city compost to boot!!), bringing treats to share with all, making coffee and juice to refresh 
people as they took small breaks to meet others, cleaning and organizing the Coffee Cupboard (a large task in a small space!!), reglued cabinets that 
were coming apart in Fireside Lounge, refinishing table in Fireside Lounge along with cleaning brick walls !, repairing holes in a Nursery door (Grandpa 
and grandson sharing the tasks), father and son working together in the Sanctuary cleaning out all chairs, cleaning display cabinets, sorting and organ-
izing of all books in Luther Library…all seemingly small tasks but in the big picture they make a BIG difference as we as a congregation worship togeth-
er and as we welcome others into our church home.  Of course, we all applaud the new paint in Paul’s Place as those amazing painters (and scrapers 
and sanders!!) accomplished in a wonderful way the transformation of that large space.  Much was accomplished in an amazing few hours!!  What a 
day !!  We have a few tasks to finish as we await materials to help complete, and we shall do so as we head into SPRING finally!!  Thank you, thank 
you, to one and all.  We are so blessed….what a lovely day of building community at HTLC. 
 
Deb Miller and Interior SpaceTeam HTLC 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

USHERS  
 

 

WEDNESDAY EVENING 
  ______________    HELP NEEDED!! 

    ______________ 

    ______________ 

 

READERS 
May 2    6:00 pm   Lou Berquam 

May 9    6:00 pm   Vera Kass 

May 16  6:00 pm      Ella Horejsi 

May 23  6:00 pm      Heather Tietz 

May 30  6:00 pm   Joel Loose 

     

ALTAR GUILD 

Mary Eagen and Lois Ryan 

 

COMMUNION ASSISTANTS  
 

May 2 – Intinction 

     6:00 pm   Lexi Trachte, Abby Lindblom, Drew 

Dietrich 
 

 

May 16 – Bread & Wine 

 6:00 pm  Craig and Melissa Horejsi (bread & 

wine), Alyce Price (wine), Katie Bastyr (runner), 

Kendall and Neveah Hauck (Basket Holders) 

 

POWERPOINT RUNNERS 
May 2    6:00 pm  John Taylor  

May 9    6:00 pm  Jeffrey Price 

May 16  6:00 pm    Jeffrey Price 

May 23  6:00 pm    Joe Taylor 

May 30  6:00 pm    Jeffrey Price 

 

OFFERING COUNTERS  

May 6   Julie Popple & Sande Schoenecker 

May 13  Dennis Jasperson & Renee Dietrich 

May 20    Jason Fife & Tammy Kajer  

May 27    Dan Popple & Paul Rasmusson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RADIO BROADCAST 

May 6   Dirk and Darbie Berger 

May 13  Tom and Karla Klingfus 

May 20    Jerry and Shirley Privratsky 

May 27    Tom and Karla Klingfus 

 

 
 

May 2018 
Worship Service Times 

Sunday at 9:00 am 

Wednesday at 6:00 pm 

 

If you are missing the Sunday Worship 

Assistant list, perhaps it’s because you 

are not on a Worship Assistant Team!  

We have switched formats for Sunday’s.   

Each team serves one week per month.  

Would you like to be on a team?  

Connect with Karen Taylor, Ministry 

Coordinator in person before or after 

worship or email 

volunteer@holytrinityonline.org  

mailto:volunteer@holytrinityonline.org


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
       
     4 

9:00 am A.A. 

7:30 pm A.A. 

5 

6    7:30am Choir Practice 

8:30 am Worship 

9:15am  Sunday School 

9:30 am Middle School Youth 

9:30 am  Fireside Chat 

10:30am Worship 

5:00 pm Service of Remembrance 

7:00 pm A.A. 

7   10:00 am Staff Meeting 

6:30 pm CODA-New Pra-

gue 

6:30 pm Girls Scouts 

Troop 25220—Room 205A 

6:30 pm Lion’s Den—

Room 205B 

8:00 pm A.A. & Al-Anon 

   11 

9:00 am A.A. 

1:00 pm Ladies Sewing 

Group 

5:00 pm Parent’s Night Out 

Event 

7:30 pm A.A. 

12 

1:00 pm Sunday 

School Christmas 

Program Practice 

13   7:30am Choir Practice 

8:30 am Worship 

9:15am  Sunday School 

9:30 am Middle School Youth 

9:30 am  Fireside Chat 

10:30am Worship—Sunday 

School Christmas Program 

7:00 pm A.A. 

14 

10:00 am Staff Meeting 

6:30 pm CODA—New 

Prague 

6:30 pm Executive Board 

8:00 pm A.A. & Al-Anon 

   18 

9:00 am A.A. 

11:00am Sonshine Christ-

mas Program 

7:30 pm A.A. 

19 

20  7:30am Choir Practice 

8:30 am Worship 

9:15am  Sunday School 

9:30 am Middle School Youth 

9:40 am Adult Ed 

10:30am Worship 

7:00 pm A.A. 

21  12:30 pm Staff Meeting 

6:30 pm CODA—New 

Prague 

6:30 pm Girls Scouts 

Troop 25220—Room 205A 

7:00 pm Church Council 

8:00 pm A.A. & Al-Anon 

   25        

 

26 

27  

7:30am Choir Practice 

8:30 am Worship 

10:30am Worship 

7:00 pm A.A. 

 

Pastor Erick Vacation 

28 

10:00 am Staff Meeting 

6:30 pm CODA—New Prague 

8:00 pm A.A. & Al-Anon 

 

 

 

Pastor Erick Vacation 

     

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
       
  1 

4:15 pm Taekwondo—FH 

6:00 pm Girls Scouts—Room 

206 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts Den 3—

Room 205B 

2  Sonshine Chapel Time 

9:00 am Amazing Grays 

5:00 pm Wednesday Dinner 

6:00 pm Worship 

6:15 pm Crew Time 

6:45 pm Confirmation 

6:45 pm High School Youth 

 

3  Sonshine Chapel Time 

6:30 am Men’s Bible Study 

7:00 pm A.A. 

7:00 pm Pack Meeting—FH 

6:00 pm Boy Scout Mtg—

Room 206 

8:15 pm Taekwondo—Room 

205A 

4 

9:00 am A.A. 

5:30 pm Taekwondo—FH 

7:30 pm A.A. 

5 

9:30 am Taekwondo-FH 

10:30 am Taekwondo-FH 

6 

8:00 am Choir Practice 

9:00 am Worship 

10:00 am Sunday School 

3:30 pm New Member Gather-

ing—Paul’s Place 

7:00 pm A.A. 

7 

1:00 pm Staff Meeting 

6:30 pm CODA—New Prague 

8:00 pm A.A. & Al-Anon 

8 

3:15 pm Sonshine Board Mtg 

4:15 pm Taekwondo Class—

FH 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts Den 4—

Room 205B 

9 

9:00 am Amazing Grays 

5:00 pm Wednesday Dinner 

6:00 pm Worship 

6:15 pm Crew Time 

6:45 pm Confirmation 

6:45 pm High School Youth 

10 

6:30 am Men’s Bible Study 

9:00 am Sarah’s Bible Study 

7:00 pm A.A. 

8:15 pm Taekwondo—FH 

11 

9:00 am A.A. 

1:00 pm Ladies Sewing Group 

5:30 pm Taekwondo—FH 

7:30 pm A.A. 

12 

9:00 am Prayer Shawl 

Ministry—Fireside Room 

9:30 am Taekwondo-FH 

10:30 am Taekwondo-FH 

13       Mother’s Day 

8:00 am Choir Practice 

9:00 am Worship—Baptism and 

New Member Sunday 

10:00 am Sunday School 

4:30 pm Boy Scouts Troop 

323—Room 205A&B 

7:00 pm A.A. 

14 

1:00 pm Staff Meeting 

6:30 pm CODA—New Prague 

8:00 pm A.A. & Al-Anon 

15 

4:15 pm Taekwondo Class—

FH 

6:00 pm Girls Scouts—Room 

206 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts Den 3—

Room 205B 

16 9:00 am Amazing Grays 

2:00 pm  Sonshine Bike Parade 

5:00 pm Wednesday Dinner 

6:00 pm Worship 

6:15 pm Crew Time—last class 

6:45 pm Confirmation—last 

class 

6:45 pm High School Youth—

last class 

17 

6:30 am Men’s Bible Study 

10:00 am Sonshine Bike Parade 

6:30 pm Cubs Scouts Den 6—

Room 205A 

7:00 pm A.A. 

8:15 pm Taekwondo—FH 

18 

9:00 am A.A. 

10:00 am Sonshine Bike Parade 

5:30 pm Taekwondo—FH 

7:30 pm A.A. 

19 

9:30 am Taekwondo-FH 

10:30 am Taekwondo-FH 

20 

8:00 am Choir Practice 

9:00 am Worship 

10:00 am Sunday School—last 

day 

1:30 pm Paul’s Place in use 

7:00 pm A.A. 

21 

1:00 pm Staff Meeting 

5:00pm Executive 

6:30 pm CODA—New Prague 

6:30 pm Church Council 

8:00 pm A.A. & Al-Anon 

22 

4:00 pm Communications 

Team Mtg 

4:15 pm Taekwondo Class—

FH 

7:00 pm LGBT Support 

23 

9:00 am Amazing Grays 

5:00 pm Wednesday Dinner 

6:00 pm Worship 

 

24 

6:30 am Men’s Bible Study 

7:00 pm A.A. 

8:15 pm Taekwondo—FH 

25 

9:00 am A.A. 

1:00 pm Ladies Sewing Group 

5:30 pm Taekwondo—FH 

7:30 pm A.A. 

26 

9:30 am Taekwondo-FH 

10:30 am Taekwondo-FH 

27 

9:00 am Worship 

7:00 pm A.A. 

28 Memorial Day 

   Church Office Closed 

 

6:30 pm CODA—New Prague 

8:00 pm A.A. & Al-Anon 

29 

4:15 pm Taekwondo Class—

FH 

30 

9:00 am Amazing Grays 

5:00 pm Wednesday Dinner 

6:00 pm Worship 

31 

6:30 am Men’s Bible Study 

10:30 am HTLC Park and 

Popsicles 

7:00 pm A.A. 

8:15 pm Taekwondo—FH 

  

Minneapolis Synod Assembly 


